
 
Ontario Energy  
Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
Telephone: 416- 481-1967 
Facsimile:   416- 440-7656 
Toll free:   1-888-632-6273 

 
Commission de l’énergie 
de l’Ontario 
C.P. 2319 
27e étage  
2300, rue Yonge 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
Téléphone:   416- 481-1967 
Télécopieur: 416- 440-7656 
Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273 

 

 
 

BY E-MAIL 
 
March 6, 2014 
 
 
To:  All Parties in EB-2013-0155 
 
Re: Niagara-on-the-Lake Hydro Inc. (“NOTL Hydro”) 

2014 Cost of Service Rate Application 
 

 
The Board is in receipt of a letter from NOTL Hydro indicating that it would be unable to 
meet the due date of March 6, 2014 for the filing of the Settlement Proposal that was 
indicated in Procedural Order No. 3.   
 
NOTL Hydro noted that it had circulated the first draft of the Settlement Proposal but, 
that intervenors would not be able to provide their comments until after the deadline, 
due to ongoing commitments in other cases before the Board. NOTL Hydro indicated 
that it was targeting a March 13, 2014 date for the filing of the Settlement Proposal. 
 
The Board accepts NOTL Hydro’s proposed target date of March 13, 2014 for the filing 
of the Settlement Proposal. As per the date set out in Procedural Order No. 3, the Board 
expects that any submission from Board staff on the Settlement Proposal shall be filed 
with the Board and served on all parties within 7 days from when the Settlement 
Proposal is filed.  
 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Kirstin Walli 
Board Secretary 
 
 
 


